
February 13, 2020 Meeting Minutes 

North State Barrel Racing Association held a meeting Thursday February 13
th

 at Eagles Nest 

Pizza in Cottonwood. Those in attendance included: 

 

Ryan Jarrett 

Diane Link 

Carolee Williams 

Sheri Materolli 

Karena Mayer 

Alexis  

Susie Gunter 

 

6:38 PM: A motion to begin the meeting was proposed by Ryan, seconded by Sheri, and 

approved unanimously.   

President’s Report: 

The Deuces Wild race will be February 15
th

. 

Budlight 3000: 30% entries kept, 15% goes to NSBRA and 15% goes to Red Bluff Round Up. 

3:00 Start time. Ryan is going to talk to Ken Cook about doing tractor work. Bikini racers are 

almost full. Sheri made a motion to buy a Corriente Saddle, Karena seconded. 

Ryan proposed to have an ongoing 50/50 raffle that will be drawn at our Anniversary Race in 

August. This will help with funds to hopefully have saddles for the 4D average at finals. We will 

also be sending the gun raffle tickets out early for finals. 

Vice President’s Report: N/A  

 

Treasurer’s Report: 

 

Period for January 1 – January 31 

Beginning Balance on January 1
st
- $6,337.11 

Ending Balance on January 31
st
 - $6930.69 

Savings Account Balance $2,604.51 

Sheri approved the treasurer’s report, Karena seconded. 

 

Points and Membership: 

We are at 161 members so far, which is a strong number for this time of year. Access is still 

down, so Diane has been using Excel to keep points current. Jeff is working on the data base as 

he has time. 

New Business: 

Sheri has been in contact with Bridge Bay Park to possibly hold races at their arena. The park is 

going to level the arena and have Sheri come and check out the ground and the depth. The 

parking lot is small, which could pose a challenge.  



Sheri also has a race at the Redding Rodeo grounds on February 22
nd

.  

Old Business: 

Susie Gunter requested to review a couple of the rule changes. We discussed double headers and 

whether we should continue them, no decisions were made at this time.  

Sheri made a motion to reword the substitution rule that was recently passed. It needs to be 

clearer that one would have to buy a new membership and pay $25 co sanction fees in order to 

compete at finals, as well as run in the category appropriate to that horse. Alexis seconded this. 

We also discussed the option of buying in to finals at any point during the year.  

8:01 Sheri made a motion to end the meeting, seconded by Karena.  

 

 


